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PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

November 15, 1999 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmembers: J. V. Stone 

James Reppert 
C. Mark Kingseed 
Douglas Cline 
Susan Lienesch 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
City Planner Steve Feverston 
Assistant to the City Manager Kelly Fackel 
Public Works Director Steve Weaver 

Councilmembers Elect: Paul Gresham 
Roger Krass 

• Mr. Horn reviewed a proposed revision to the Centerville Municipal Code to bring 
handicap parking requirements in the City of Centerville in conformance with State Law. The 
proposed changes include the right to tow vehicles that are not properly parked in a handicap 
zone, and that new handicap parking signs and signs needing to be replaced in the future clearly 
outline the penalty provisions of illegal parking in such areas. The Police Department has 
reviewed a proposed Ordinance to provide for these changes and recommend passage to City 
Council. 

Mr. Horn reviewed a request from John Voss that on-street parking along Loop Road be 
eliminated. A portion of Loop Road has been designated as a no parking zone. This appears to 
be an ongoing dispute between two local car dealers. City Staff is currently reviewing this 
situation to find a resolution to the problem. 

Mr. Horn advised that the Montgomery County Sanitary Engineering Department has 
awarded to AAA Pike Cleaning Corporation the project of manhole rehab in the Greater 
Moraine-Beavercreek Sewer District. The area involved in the City of Centerville extends from 
Whipp Road south to 1-675 and from State Route 48 east to the area oflron Horse Park. This 
work should begin in approximately three to four weeks. 

Mr. Cline outlined for Council the recent meeting held by the Task Force to develop a 
Joint Land Use Comprehensive Plan for Centerville and Washington Township. He distributed 
to Council proposed Master Plan Goals prepared by Township Planner Dave Douglas. 
Councilmembers were asked to review these goals and offer comments to Mr. Feverston or 
Mr. Cline. 



• 

M ·1 Clankyn J. McLaughlin 
er of Council 

• 


